
   
     

   
 

 
 
 
 

  
 

    
 

  
   

 
  

   
 

   
  

   
   

  

    
   
  

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

W ASHINGTON,  D.C.  20503 

November 18, 2021 

Statement from OMB Deputy Director for Management Jason Miller 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled 
“Termination of Emergency With Respect To the Situation in Burundi” 

This executive order terminates the national emergency declared in Executive Order 
13712 with respect to the situation in Burundi.  The situation in Burundi has been 
significantly altered by events of the past year, including the transfer of power following 
elections in 2020, significantly decreased violence, and President Ndayishimiye’s pursuit 
of reforms across multiple sectors. Implementing this executive order would have no 
impact on costs and revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits of this executive 
order include enhancing ongoing diplomatic efforts by the United States to support 
reforms in Burundi to improve governance and human rights and pave the way for 
improved U.S.-Burundi relations.  Implementing this executive order would have no 
impact on mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to 
the Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2022. The 
agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive order include the Departments of 
State and the Treasury. 
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